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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

       

July 16, 2025 

  

 

 

Nenghue Moua/Ta Le 

11 Wheelock Parkway E 

St Paul MN 55117 

 

VIA US MAIL 

 

Re:   Appeal of Special Assessment for Property at 992 Arcade Street, File No. J2511B, 

Assessment No. 258111 

 

Dear Nenghue Moua & Ta Le: 

 

This is to confirm that on July 15, 2025, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the 

Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council approve the assessment of 

$654.00 related to a boarding and securing that took place at 992 Arcade Street requested by the 

St. Paul Fire Department at 8:50AM on February 21, 2025.  Enclosed is a packet of information 

related to this boarding and securing.    

 

If you wish to appeal further, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, 

August 20, 2025 at 3:30 p.m. by doing one of the following options: 

 

1. Attend in-person and report to Room 300 Council Chambers. 3rd floor (please check in 

with staff by elevators); OR 

2. Pre-register to testify by phone via this link https://www.stpaul.gov/department/city-

council/city-council-public-hearing-live-testimony after August 14 and no later than noon 

on August 19; OR 

3. submit your comments in writing or voicemail.  Please email Contact-

Council@ci.stpaul.mn.us OR CouncilHearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us, mail your comments,  

or leave a voicemail at 651-266-6805.  All information provided in the email or 

voicemail will be added to the public record. (For your information, e-mails will be 

attached as written, voicemails will be transcribed and attached in writing.) 

 

If you are contesting at Council and need a Hmong interpreter, please let me know by August 11, 

2025 so I can put in a request.  If I don’t hear from you, I will assume you are not appealing.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Legislative Hearing Line at 651-266-8585.   
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Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Mai Vang 

City Council Offices 

 

Enclosures 

 

c: Doua Moua (via email: mouadouarzong@gmail.com) 
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